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1.Business meeting  

Date: 02.03.2021 

Venue: Infront of Multipurpose Hall, Holy Cross College (Autonomous), Nagercoil 

Activity: Business Meeting 

Details of the Meeting: 

Purpose: The business meeting was conducted to elect new office bearers for the academic year. 

President: V.K. Manusha, I M.Sc Maths 

Secretary: R. Suvetha, II B.Sc Maths 

Contact Details: Email - sestcell2022@gmail.com 

Coordinator: Dr. L. Jesmalar, SC/ST Cell  

The business meeting, including the election of new office bearers and relevant contact information, 

underlining the administrative changes for the year. 

 

 



 

2. Awareness Programme 

 Date: 25/03/2022 

Venue: Jubilee Hall 

Activity: Awareness Programme 

Summary of the Event: The program started with a prayer song led by R. Suvetha, a second-year B.Sc 

Mathematics student. V.K. Manusha, the President of the SC/ST Cell, welcomed the attendees. Dr. L. 

Jesmalar gave a talk on the availability of scholarships and the opportunities for higher studies 

specifically tailored for SC/ST students. Miss Manusha, a first-year M.Sc Mathematics student, 

delivered the vote of thanks. The meeting concluded at 3:15 PM. 

Participants: 

R. Suvetha - Led the prayer song 

V.K. Manusha - President, gave the welcome address 

Dr. L. Jesmalar - Spoke about scholarship awareness and higher education opportunities 

Miss Manusha - Delivered the vote of thanks 

 

 



3.Career guidance session held on April 8, 2022 

Date: 08/04/2022 

Venue: Jubilee Hall 

Activity: Career Guidance 

Summary of the Event: The event commenced with a prayer song sung by Manusha, a first-year 

postgraduate Mathematics student, who also welcomed the attendees. The career guidance session was 

led by Miss Monisha and Dr. L. Jesmalar. The focus of their presentations was on raising awareness 

about career opportunities within the government sector, which was found to be highly effective. Miss 

Suvetha, a first-year B.Sc student, proposed the vote of thanks. The meeting concluded at 3:10 PM 

with the singing of the National Anthem. 

Participants: 

Manusha - Led the prayer song and welcomed the gathering 

Dr. Anita and Dr. L. Jesmalar - Conducted the career guidance session 

Miss Suvetha - Delivered the vote of thanks 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


